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The Kaufman ISD maintenance team has continued to work on  
improvement projects around the district.  In addition, there were 
over 295 work orders submitted during the month of  April 2025. 

Here are just a few of the projects that have recently been completed:

The maintenance team has been busy removing old fence structures to 
make room for new security fencing.  This section at the south end of 
the baseball facility will soon be replaced with a black iron fence and 
power gates.
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In April, the crew tackled a major project at Phillips Elementary. 
A series of drains were installed to help clear water from the parking lot.

The crew mixed and poured over 15,000 pounds of concrete during the 
scope of work.  There have been multiple rain events since the completion 
of the project and the drain system has worked nicely.



The athletic department brought in a storage container to help secure 
supplies and equipment at the baseball field (pictured above).  
Maintenance used some heavy equipment to help move that container into 
the proper place

This little shed may not look like much, but it was constructed to protect a 
major irrigation pump in the district.  The shed is outfitted with a heating 
system that will keep it from freezing up during the winter months.



Mike Brockway has retired.  Mike 
worked for 19 years as the district 
carpenter.  During this time he 
constructed nearly all of the office 
space that we are currently using 
in KISD, as well as many, many 
other projects.  Thank you for 
your contribution Mike, enjoy 
retirement!

In April, there were 298 work 
orders requested within the 
district.  The maintenance 
team was able to complete 93% 
of those orders for a total of 
277.  There are 18 still in 
process and 3 on hold.  Great 
job team !!
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